Ritchie Park Elementary PTA
     Meeting Minutes – June 7, 2011
Attendees:  No Sign in sheet.







Meeting called to order 7:40 PM
Approval of May 3rd meeting minutes.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:

The plan for new playground equipment has been approved, new equipment to include, higher slide and balance beam.
Several personnel changes will take place for 2011-2012 school year as follows:

Ms. Madison and Ms. Frank leaving to take positions closer to home (they both have hour+ commutes)
Ms. Holly is leaving to attend grad school at Galludet 
Ms. Millman and Ms. Lasky are retiring
Ms. Hershey is moving to California
Ms. DiMercurio is moving to Vermont
Ms. Callahan is staying home with her kids 
Ms. Kanowit’s  hours are up in the air may be splitting her time with another school
Ms Friedland is moving to 2nd  grade
Ms Noh is moving to 1st  grade
Ms. Schuck is moving to 3rd as full time homeroom teacher
ADVOCACY REPORT:

Cheryl thanked everyone for their involvement and support they have shown throughout the year. 

The City of Rockville council members recently voiced their support for a school-only option for the new elementary school (no co-located offices) and the decision is almost final that we will get an expansion of Julius West rather than a second middle school.   This will make JW the largest middle school in the county but it is the only viable option given budget constraints.    JW staff voiced their support that the planned additions should make the larger school viable and have no significant concerns 
PROGRAMS AND EVENTS:

Erin reported that  between 1200-1300 books were donated in the book swap.   Swap wraps up today with each child picking out a book (K got to select 2).  Leftover books will be left in the teacher’s lounge through Friday for teachers to select books to add to their libraries and for Ms. Cappoccia to select for RPES families.    Any unclaimed books will be donated.
Jodi presented the results of the survey and reported the following changes and status quo:

Keeping Grade Reps and expanding their communication role to reach all parents within a grade
Eliminating the Room Rep role and letting Room Parents focus on parties and teacher gift
Being flexible in how we handle 4th/5th
$15 for parties rather than $10 – no other changes to $$ collection
Getting Room Parents identified and party money collected ASAP in September
Still need to work through exactly what these mean but there was general support for:
Strengthening the lead teacher/Grade rep partnership
Migrating to more electronic communication
Currently there are only 220 people on the listserv – we need more!!
NEW BUSINESS:
Rich Hart was elected to serve as the MCCPTA delegate as Vince Mickens had to resign since he was elected President of the RM PTSA.
The 2010/2011 school year budget was approved and should be posted on the website

PTA board and volunteers were recognized tonight for their contributions the past school year. Teachers and students created thank-you’s for everyone.
Reception put together by the staff followed the meeting
